
 

 

SABBATH SCHOOL 
Sabbath February 4, 2012 

9:30 A.M. 

 

  
Song Service                                                               Helen Siegel 

 

Opening Song       “Bring in the Sheaves”                             369  

              

   

Prayer and Welcome                                                   Vera Miller                          

                                      

Special Feature                                   Final Countdown              Vera Miller 

     

Lesson Study                      “The Holiness of God”                          Action Groups 

    

                                     Organist: Dona Klein 

  

 

Adult Sabbath School Action Groups 

 
Overflow room—Ardyce Fowler 

Elders’ room—Joyce Hopp, Don Martin, Christine Neish 

Community Services—Dan Buckendahl, Laurel Slater, Dorothy Womack 

Sanctuary middle right—Mike Magie, Collette Riley, Judy Northrop  

Sanctuary front right— Peggy Tomat, Bette Husted, Eleanor Dosey 

Fellowship Hall—Gary Strunk, Bob Cash, Tony Venckeleer 

Board Room— Tim Chapman, Trish Chapman 

 

Children’s/Youth Divisions 

 
Cradle Roll: (North Patio) Ages 0-3 

Kindergarten: (North-East Patio) Ages 4-6 

Primary: (East Patio) Ages 7-9 

Juniors: (East Patio) Grades 5-6 

Earliteens: (South-West Patio) Grades 7-8 

Youth and Young Adults: GAP (God’s Action Plan) (Youth Chapel, South  

Patio) Ages 14+ 

 

 

** Pastor Phil Jones will be conducting a combined Sabbath School lesson in 

the Sanctuary next Sabbath, February 11. 

   

WORSHIP SERVICE 
Sabbath February 4, 2012 

10:40 A.M.  
 

Song Service                                                                                      Helen Siegel 
 

Welcome/Church Life                                          Pastor Hein Strydom 

   

Prelude                      
 

Hymn of  Praise             ”Work for the Night is Coming”              375                    
 

Invocation           
                                                        

Tithes & Offerings           "Church Budget”                                  Josh Jaffery 
                         

Special Music/Offertory                                    Dona Klein                                                          

Children’s Offering            
                                                                                            

Baby Dedication        Chelsey Carlson & Brityn Chase        Pastor Elijah Grekov 

         Pastor Heinrich Strydom 
 

Preparation for Prayer                  
                                                                                                                    

Congregational Prayer                                                                        Jack Stevens 
 

Prayer Response   
 

Scripture Reading           Rev. 14: 14-20              Rebecca McCluskey                                                         

Special Music                                Dona Klein  
 

Sermon                       “The Second Coming”        Elder Ken Cox 

 

Hymn of Response       “We Have This Hope”               214 

             

Benediction                   Elder Ken Cox    

                                                  

Prayer Response 
 

Postlude                      

 
 

Organist: Dona Klein 

Elders of the Month: Jack Stevens/Tim Pierce 



 

 

            DIRECTORY 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

 

The Pastoral Staff is here to serve you.  Please call us when you or a loved one 

must go to the hospital or needs crisis counseling.  We are here to help you! 

 

Church office – 797-1375/Fax: 797-2705 

35225 Avenue E, Yucaipa, CA 92399 

Secretary – Denise Noble, Email: cdnoble@verizon.net 

 

Homepage: yucaipasda.adventistfaith.org 

 

Regular office hours are from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00p.m., Tuesday through 

 Thursday.  Pastoral appointments are available as needed. 

 

Senior Pastor – Pastor Hein Strydom, 954-7512 

9628 Terra Linda Way, Calimesa, CA 92320 

Email: hdstrydom@netscape.net 

 

Pastor for Worship – Pastor Elijah Grekov, 795-6965 

Email: elijahgrekov@gmail.com 

 

Family Ministries Coordinator 

Jennifer Lidar,  909-790-0900 

 

Children’s Church Coordinator 

Yvonne Wren,  909-797-7923 

 

Youth Ministries Coordinator 

Matthew Burton,  909-382-1898 

 

Treasurer- Linda Hill, 797-0487 

 

Head Elder – Dallas Bobst, 951-845-2394 

 

Head Deacon – John Decker, (cell) 374-1031 

 

Head Deaconess – Bette Husted – 797-1387 

 

Maintenance – John Decker, (cell) 374-1031 

 

             

 

WELCOME 

 

WE ARE DELIGHTED you have chosen to worship with us.   We consider it 

a privilege to share this time together praising and giving thanks to God. If 

you are making your home in this community we extend to you a hearty 

invitation to make this your church home. Just complete the Guest 

Registration card in the pew rack and place it in the offering plate.   

 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
1. ** We would like to thank the social committee and all those who joined 

in to help make the social/farewell for Raewyn a great success. 

 

2.  **We are sad to announce the passing of Van Domschke on Tuesday 

evening, January 31.  Memorial services pending. 

 

 

TODAY:  

 
3. MEMBERSHIP TRANSFER:  (First Reading) -  Lenette Drake from Loma 

Linda University Church to the Yucaipa Church. 

 

4. MINISTRY COORDINATORS:   Family Ministry – Jennifer Lidar 

             (First Reading)                                  Children’s Church – Yvonne Wren 

                                  Youth Ministry – Matthew Burton 

                                  Arizona Mission Trip – Donna Diaz 

 

5. COMMUNITY SERVICES: will be collecting food today for those in need.  

Place your non-perishable gifts in the box in the foyer. 

 

6. CHILDREN’S CHURCH:  today. 

 

7. FELLOWSHIP BUFFET: today.  All visitors are welcome. 

 

8. ELDER CARE MUSIC MINISTRY:  3:00 p.m. today at Braswell’s on 4
th

 

street. 

 

9. SERVING HANDS MINISTRY: this evening in the fellowship hall at 5pm. 

 

NEXT WEEK: 

10.  SENIORS’ FELLOWSHIP: invite all to see a movie, “Gifted Hands” in 

the Youth Chapel on Sunday, February 5 at 3:00 p.m. 
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11. COMMUNITY SERVICES MEETING: Tuesday, 9:00am. 

 

12. STUDY GROUP: Wednesday, 10:30am.  They are studying "Last Day 

Events" by Mrs. E.G White.  They meet in the overflow room. 

 

13. MID-WEEK PRAYER MEETING:  No prayer meeting this week. 

 

14. DEACONS’ MEETING:  Feb. 11 after church in board room. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS FOR CALENDAR:   

 
15. PATHFINDER FUNDRAISER:  The Pathfinders are hosting a Valentine’s 

Dinner and Movie on Feb. 12 from 4 pm to 7 pm.  Cost is by donation.  

 

16. LOMA LINDA UNIVERSITY SCHOOLS OPEN HOUSE:  Sunday, 

February 12 at 10:00 a.m.  Register online at:  llu.edu/openhouse 

 

17. REVELATION PURE AND SIMPLE: with evangelist Kenneth Cox will 

begin on Saturday night, February 18
th 

and go through March 3
rd

.  

 

GENERAL: 

COMBINED BUDGET: monthly goal                                                $14,000 

COMBINED BUDGET: received for Jan                                             $8,168 

TUITION AID: monthly goal                                                                 $2,600 

TUITION AID: received for Jan                                                            $1,198 

Audio/Vis: received for Jan                                                      $1,024 

 

OFFERINGS:  All loose moneys in the plate will go toward the local church 

budget.  Designated donations will be applied as specified by the donor on the 

tithe/offering envelope.  Any undesignated moneys in envelopes, will go 

toward the offering appeal that specific day.  

 

NEXT WEEK’S OFFERING: is for Adventist TV Ministries/World Budget 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Material & Information to be printed in the 

Church bulletin must be in office by Tues. Noon each week!  Leave the 

information with Denise Noble, the secretary.  Office: 797-1375 or email 

her at cdnoble@verizon.net 

 

 

Sabbath Ends at Sunset Tonight at 5:22 

Sabbath Starts at Sunset Next Friday at 5:29 

Young Life 

 

Children’s Church – Today, Feb. 4 

 

  Dr. Gary Smalley, Saturday, February 4, 2012 from 6:30-9:00 pm 
We have a wonderful opportunity to attend a conference presented by Dr. 

Gary Smalley.  He is a world renowned author and will be presenting at the Loma 

Linda University Church on family relationships and communication. He has 

appeared on ‘Oprah’, ‘Fox News & Friends’, ‘Larry King Live’, ‘TBN’, ‘NBC 

Today Show’, and more! He has authored over 50 books and sold over 12 million 

copies! 

Topics Include: • Change Your Heart, Change Your Life • Communicate 

Better • Become & Stay Best Friends - Sponsored by LLUC Family Ministries 

 More info available at www.lluc.org  Childcare available @ $10.00 per 

child.  Registration and attendance - $10.00 per person. 

 

 

Romance at Pine Springs Ranch: 
A Marriage Enrichment Retreat - February 10 - 12, 2012  - Featuring Guest 

Speakers:  Karen & Ron Flowers, Authors of Love Aflame.  For more information 

or to register, please go to romanceatranch.eventbrite.com or contact us at 951-

659-4131 www.pinespringsranch.org 

 

 

Ski/Snow Boarding Trip – Feb. 20 

The Youth and Young Adults invite you to join us at Snow Summit in Big Bear 

February 19, 2012 for a fun filled day of Skiing and Snowboarding open to all 

ages. Meet at the church at 6:45AM. Deadline for discount and paper work is 

Friday February 3
rd

.  For more information call Matthew Burton  909-382-1898.   

 

Pathfinders + Adventurers 

 Our Adventurer (ages 2-9) and Pathfinder (ages 10-16) clubs are 

happening every other Wednesday night, where our Adventurer families and 

Pathfinder kids gather to do honors, learn life skills, and develop character and 

leadership.  Also, we have camping trips, bike and fire safety events, Fairs 

with other clubs, and much more.  For more information, call Elizabeth De La 

Ossa (Adventurers) at 909-553-0394 or Everett Garnick (Pathfinders) at 909-

570-9359. 
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Family + Youth Ministries 

 

 Last Saturday night was full of celebrating what God has done during our 

last 3 ½ years together, tears at the reality of no longer serving together in the same 

way, and words of encouragement for the future.   

 Thank you so much Pastor Hein, Pastor Elijah, Dallas Bobst, Dave and 

Jan Larson, Yvonne Wren, Josh Jaffery, Robert Usery, Chuck Allgaier, Mike 

Klein, John Decker, Dona Klein, and all who were there for the parts you played 

up front or behind the scenes in the vespers on Sabbath evening.  We were all 

encouraged that we never walk alone as we follow where God leads along the road 

to a place called heaven. 

 After vespers, we went downstairs to the Fellowship Hall, which had been 

transformed into an elegant social gathering place with relaxing live music, 

delicious Thai food, creative centerpieces displaying different ones of my favorite 

things, fun games, and an original musical composition.  A huge thanks goes to 

Linda Burton, head of the social committee, and all those who worked so hard 

creating this experience, including but not limited to: Mike, Matt, and Melinda 

Burton, Lauren Johnson, Margaret and Tony Venckeleer, Richard and Barbara 

Roth, Karen and Paul Clements, Knute and Melodie Dahlstrom, Tim Chapman, 

Sami Hakim, Mike Klein, Calvin Moses, Daniel Rotaru, Emilie Dahlstrom, Pastor 

Elijah, Tom and Vera Miller, Anna Pote and James Anderson, Bill and Esther Lo, 

Yvonne and Brianna Wren, Gary and Donalea Strunk, John Decker, and Pastor 

Hein and Elieze Strydom.  I feel so overwhelmed by all the meaningful, beautiful 

cards and thoughtful gifts that you brought.  Thank you! 

 With Paul, I want to say, “We give thanks to God always for you all, making 

mention of you in our prayers, remembering without ceasing your work of faith, 

labor of love, and patience of hope in our Lord Jesus Christ in the sight of our God 

and Father” (1 Th 1:2-3).  I’m thanking God for and remembering each one of you.  

I’m asking that you especially remember the following leaders in your prayers, 

who have stepped up to the plate and been voted by Church Board: Jennifer Lidar, 

Family Ministries Coordinator; Yvonne Wren, Children’s Church; Donna Diaz, 

Arizona Mission Trip; and Matthew Burton, head Youth Leader. If you would like 

to get more involved in leadership, talk with Pastor Hein or Pastor Elijah who will 

point you in the right direction. 

 As you prayed for me on Saturday night, “The Lord bless you and keep you; 

the Lord make His face shine upon you, and be gracious to you; the Lord lift up 

His countenance upon you, and give you peace” (Numbers 6:24-26).  Till we meet 

again, “Maranatha,” “O Lord come”! 

 

Pastor Raewyn Hankins 

 

 

 

 

 

Flyer for Movie Sunday Feb. 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


